
M E M O R A N D U M
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

County of Placer

TO: Honorable Board of Supervisors DATE:  May 10, 2022

FROM: Teri Ivaldi, Principal Management Analyst
BY: Jennifer Grappasonno, Board Support Services Coordinator

SUBJECT: Revenue Sharing – Sierra College Foundation, Guardian Scholars Program

ACTION REQUESTED 

Approve appropriation of $2,000 in Revenue Sharing monies to Sierra College Foundation, Guardian 
Scholar Program as requested by Supervisor Weygandt ($500), Supervisor Holmes ($500), Supervisor 
Jones ($500), and Supervisor Gustafson ($500). 

BACKGROUND

In approving the following contributions, the Placer County Board of Supervisors finds that each and 
every approved contribution serves a public purpose by promoting the general welfare of the county and 
its inhabitants, therefore a benefits results to the county. 

The Board of Supervisors is being asked to approve appropriations to the Sierra College Foundation, 
Guardian Scholars Program. The Sierra College Foundation is a non-profit organization formed in 1972 
that provides the opportunity to invest in the quality education Sierra College offers to students at 
several campuses throughout Placer County. The Guardian Scholar Program provides services to 
current or former foster youth (FFY) attending Sierra College. The goal is to equip and empower 
students to do well academically and also navigate life and financial challenges that can be barriers to 
their success. The Guardian Scholar Program assists former foster youth students at Sierra College 
with housing, mental health care, food and hygiene necessities. Revenue Share contributions will be 
used to help offset the costs of the program. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 

Funding is provided for in the FY 2021-22 Board of Supervisors budget (CC10002). There is no 
additional impact to the general fund. 

ATTACHMENTS

Revenue Sharing Application Received on 03/28/2022
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